
 

   

 

 

   

  

Sacramental Policy 

Baptism: Parents wishing to have their babies or young children baptized please contact Fr Paul, Fr Slavic or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Adults seeking Baptism or wanting to find out more about the Catholic Faith, please contact Fr Paul, Fr Slavic or Deacon Juan Carlos.  
Marriage: Couples wishing to marry are required to give at least six months notice. See Father Paul, Fr Slavic or Deacon Juan Carlos. 
Communion to the Sick and Housebound: If you know of anyone who is unable to get to Mass and would like Communion at home, 

contact Fr Paul or Angela Fairbrother 544146 for St Albans and Fr Slavic or Anne & Peter Rochford, 674234 for St Hugh’s. 

 
SCHOOLS: St Alban’s Primary 01332 673823, St Benedict Secondary 01332 557032, St John Houghton Secondary 0115 9322896 

 

Confirmation 2016: 
For those young people who have registered for Our 
Parish Programme of preparation for Confirmation; the first 
session will be on Wednesday 20

th
 January at St Alban’s 

parish centre, 7 – 8.30pm.  
 
First Communion Programme: 
A reminder to parents’ of children preparing for their First 
Holy Communion this year.  The children are meeting for 
the first time on Sunday 17

th
 January in the parish centre 

beginning at 10.15am.  They will join us during the 
10.30am Mass to tell us what they have been looking at in 
their session together. A special Enrolment mass will take 
place on Sunday 31

st
 January at 10.30am. 

 
Sanctuary Lamps: 
If you would like to sponsor a Sanctuary Lamp in our 
churches to burn for a week, please complete a form 
available from the foyer in Church.   
 
Job advert – Head Teacher St Alban’s school: 
The Governing body of St Alban’s School Derby is looking 
to appoint a Head Teacher for our vibrant and happy 
school from September 2016. Mark Booton, our current 
Head Teacher is retiring after 25 years of service. For the 
opportunity to visit our school, for more information on this 
important job role and for an application form, please 
contact the school office on 01332 673823. The closing 
date for applications is 25

th
 January.  

 
Job Advert - St Benedict Catholic Voluntary Academy: 
The governors of St Benedict Catholic Voluntary Academy, 
Derby (secondary school) are seeking to appoint a Deputy 
Head Teacher. For further details please visit 
www.saintben.derby.sch.uk or contact Charlie 
Chamberlain at the school Tel: 01332 554295.  
Closing date 29th January 2016. 
 
For other jobs around the Diocese please check on the 
Diocesan Education Service website www.nottingham-
des.org.uk 
 
A little break! 
Fr Paul will be away over the weekend of the 16

th
/17

th
 

January – a little post Christmas break! Should you need a 
priest during this time, please contact Fr Slavic on 01332 
673562 or leave a message on the answer phone. 
 
St Alban’s School: 
The children in Mrs Leatherland’s class will have their 
class liturgy in school on 27

th
 January 2016 at 10am.  

Parents and parishioners will be most welcome to attend. 
 
Derby Deanery Baptism Programme: 
Thinking of having your child baptised in the near future at 
St Alban’s or St Hugh’s?  You will be asked to attend an 
evening of Preparation on the Derby Deanery Baptism 
Programme.  Please ask Fr Paul or Fr Slavic for a form so 
that you can be invited to one of the evenings, either 
Thursday 28

th
 January or Tuesday 8

th
 March, both starting 

at 7.30 pm. 

For those who have died: 
Please continue to remember in your kind prayers the 
happy repose of the souls of Albino Anzelmo and John 
Stephen. Albino’s funeral arrangements are as follows: 
Reception of body into St Alban’s church on Monday 25

th
 

January at 6.30pm and the funeral mass on Tuesday 26
th

 
January at 9.30am. John’s funeral service will be at St 
Alban’s church on 29

th
 January, at 9.30am. Please keep 

their families in your prayers at this difficult time.  
  
A message from Missio’s Association for the 
Propagation of the Faith (APF): 
“Thank you from the Missio’s APF and Mill Hill.  As a Red Box 
holder or an Annual Member you are a missionary, helping spread 
God’s word and share God’s love for all his people.  Thank you for 
your time, your gifts and your prayers for our brothers and sisters 
across the world.  As a member of the APF-Mill Hill family you will 
be held in prayer at Mass each day by the Mill Hill community and 
at Missio’s chapel in London.” 
Find out more about what your gift contributes to at missio.org.uk 

 
St Hugh’s collection:  
From the collection on Sunday 10

th
 January, Envelopes: 

£127, Cash: £185, total: £312 plus standing orders. Thank 
you for your continued generosity. 
 
The annual ‘Valentines’ Mass: 
All married couples are invited to St Barnabas Cathedral 
Nottingham on Sunday 21

st
 February at 3pm, for the annual 

‘Valentines’ Mass in which you will be able to renew your 
marriage vows. Whether you have been married recently or 
are celebrating a significant anniversary, think about going 
along. Bishop Patrick will be the main celebrant at this 
special Mass of thanksgiving. 
 

St Alban’s School: 
Above the entrance doors of our three churches there is a 
sign saying: 20CMB16.  This is a special blessing from the 
children of St Alban’s school.  At the liturgy on Wednesday 
to celebrate the feast of the Epiphany, the children prepared 
the signs, chalked onto black paper, to be put above each 
classroom door as well as those for our churches.  The 20 
and 16 represent the New Year 2016 and the CMB 
represent two things: Firstly it could be the initials of the 
three wise men; Casper, Melchior and Balthazar, but it can 
also be the letters of the Latin term ‘Christus Mansionem 
Benedicat’ which means ‘May Christ bless this house’. 
Bless, O Lord, our school, our churches and our homes this 
year; that in them there may be health and friendship, 
kindness and goodness, love and forgiveness, through 
Jesus our King. Amen. 
 
Week of Prayer for Christian Unity (18 – 25 January): 
There will be a special service held at The Church on 
Oakwood on Wednesday 20

th
 January beginning at 7.30pm 

to celebrate the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. The 
theme for the service is: ‘Salt of the earth’. Everyone is 
welcome. 
 
Christmas crib collection:  
This year we collected £68 for Faith in Families, thank you for 
your generosity. 

http://www.saintben.derby.sch.uk/
http://www.nottingham-des.org.uk/
http://www.nottingham-des.org.uk/


 

 

 
      

           
               

 

 
 

    

 
 

 

 
                  

 

 
 

 

 
 

PARISH NEWSLETTER 

Second Week in Ordinary Time 16/17th January 2016 
 

    YEAR C (Weekdays Cycle 2) – DIVINE OFFICE WEEK 2 
 

St Alban’s Church – Chaddesden  www.stalbansderby.org.uk 

The Church on Oakwood   www.thechurchonoakwood.org 

St Hugh’s Church – Borrowash  www.sthughborrowash.org.uk 

 

Parish Priest:   

Fr. Paul Newman 
The Presbytery 
Roe Farm Lane 
Chaddesden 
Derby DE21 6ET 
Tel: 01332 672914 
Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk 
 

 

Assistant Priest: 

Fr Slawomir Hermanowicz 
68 Derby Road 
Borrowash 
Derby DE72 3HB 
Tel: 01332 673562 
Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk 

 

Parish Deacon: 

Rev. Dr. Juan Carlos Valer 
Tel: 0748 603 9836 
Email: deacon.jcv@gmail.com 

 
Office Administrator:  

Amanda Wilson 
Tel: 01332 672914 
Email: office@stalbansderby.org.uk 
 

 

 
 

 

Services, Mass Times and Intentions for the Coming Week 
 
 

Saturday  16
th
  6.30 pm St Alban’s John and Sheila Ashcroft RIP 

Sunday 17
th
  9.00 am St Hugh’s John Hughes 

  10.30 am St Alban’s Tom Carberry RIP 

  5.00 pm Oakwood Briean Turner RIP 

Monday  18
th
 7.00 pm  St Alban’s Michael Brown RIP 

Tuesday  19
th
   9.30 am St Hugh’s Private Intention 

Wednesday  
 
 

20
th
     7.00 pm Oakwood Private Intention 

Thursday (St Agnes) 21
st
   7.00 pm St Alban’s Brian Hogan RIP 

Friday (St Vincent) 22
nd

   9.15 am St Alban’s The People of the Parish 

  9.30 am  St Hugh’s Anne Fairbrother RIP 

Saturday  23
rd

  6.30 pm St Alban’s The People of the Parish 

Sunday 24
th
  9.00 am St Hugh’s Stan Addison RIP 

  10.30 am St Alban’s Ari Rainsford RIP 

  5.00 pm Oakwood Private Intention 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION: 

St Alban’s – Saturday 5.45pm – 6.15pm 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is 
available at other times on request. 

St Hugh’s – by appointment. 
 

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED 
SACRAMENT AT ST ALBAN’S: 

Thursday from 6.15pm 

Nottingham Roman Catholic Diocesan Trustees – Company Number 7151646 Charity Number 1134449 
Registered Office: Willson House, 25 Derby Road, Nottingham. NG1 5AW 

 

SANCTUARY LAMP BURNS FOR:  
The Sanctuary Lamp burns for Joe Campbell & Family at St Alban’s and 
for Richard Ward RIP at St Hugh’s.  Please keep them in your prayers. 

 

Welcomers for weekend 23
rd

/24
th
 January 

St Alban’s Sat 6.30 pm D Kiddie  
 Sun 10.30 am Kath Leach  Louise Franik 

Readers for weekend 23
rd

/24
th
 January 

St Alban’s Sat 6.30 pm Cheryl Bullman C Mendonca 

 Sun 10.30 am Paul Wyatt Christine Evans 

Oakwood Sun 5.00 pm  Catherine  Mike 

St Hugh’s Sun 9.00 am Eamon Hughes 

Counters St Alban’s J & J Davies  

Cleaners  St Hugh’s Mrs McGuinn Shey 

Flowers St Hugh’s  Volunteer  

 

 

Patients in our 
Hospitals: 
If you know of anyone in 
Hospital who would like 
a visit from the Chaplain, 
please use the following 
numbers: 
Royal Derby Hospital: 
Contact switchboard on 
01332 340131 or Sister 
Mary 01332 346920. 
Grove Community 
Hospital: Fr Mark 
Brentnall 01332 574474. 
Nuffield Hospital: Fr 
John Trenchard on 
01332 343777 
Kingsway Hospital: Fr 
Malachy Brett on 01332 
514107. 
Alternatively, you can 
have a word with Fr Paul. 

STATEMENT TO LIVE BY 
‘I know that I belong in a community that 

includes my school’ 
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